MAY - JULY 2025



THE MONTAÑOS





ANOTHER YEAR IN GOD'S WORK

Dear Prayer Friends and Supporters,

Greetings from the Montaño family! We're excited to share some wonderful news from Hermosillo, Sonora. We trust that all our supporting churches have had a fruitful season of ministry.

By the grace of God, during the month of May we completed our 16th year here in Hermosillo. This milestone reminds us of how quickly time passes —and also of how much more we need to do for the sake of the gospel.

This month we held our Anniversary Conference, and we were

blessed to have Pastor Oscar Galván from Sahuarita, Arizona, come and preach. We are thankful for opportunities like these to continue growing through such conferences. Many of our church members made important decisions—not only to be right with Christ but also to serve Him faithfully.

During that same month, I participated in a conference in Mazatlán Mexico, where I had the privilege of teaching pastors what I have learned about church organization and soul winning. I am grateful for the opportunity to invest in other servants of God.

In June, we celebrated our Christian school graduation. Our

daughter Sofía graduated, along with a few other students from the school. I also participated in another pastors' training in the state of Michoacán Mexico. Seeing God's work across the country has been very encouraging, and witnessing so many pastors with open hearts to keep learning has been a blessing. It reminds

FAMILY PICTURE

me of the vast possibilities for

me of the vast possibilities for expanding God's Kingdom in different regions of Mexico.

We also held our youth camp here in Hermosillo in June, with over 60 young people from our church attending. Many made decisions for Christ, and several surrendered their lives to full-time Christian service. Later in the month, we hosted a youth night in which three of our young men preached during the evening service. What a blessing it is to see young people have the courage to stand and proclaim God's Word!

In July, God allowed me to participate in a family camp in California. Our sending church, Lancaster Baptist, hosted their Spanish Family Camp, and I was honored to be the keynote speaker. Many decisions





Our Contact

2821 Helen Lane Lancaster, Ca 93536

IMessage:

luismontano@me.com



Sending Church

Lancaster Baptist Church 4020 Lancaster Blvd Lancaster, Ca 93536

Pastor Paul Chappell

Mission Board

Baptist International Missions Incorporated P.O. BOX 9215, Chattanooga, TN 37412

Missionary # 1377

were made for Christ. I also took part in a youth conference in Mexico City where it was amazing to see over 5,000 teenagers gathered to hear preaching. My heart was touched to see the altars full and young people being saved and surrendering their lives to serve Christ.

We are thankful to see people saved on a weekly basis here in our ministry. Our soul-winning efforts have remained strong throughout the summer, despite the extreme heat in Hermosillo. We have averaged in the 90s in attendance for Saturday soul winning, with one week reaching as high as 118°F (48°C)! It has been encouraging to see our people faithfully going door to door, even in the middle of summer's heat.

We praise the Lord that our family is in good health. Our children are growing and continuing to serve the Lord. Our daughter Sofía is planning to continue in our Bible Institute as she prepares for

ministry. Please pray for her as she seeks God's will for her life. Our son Luis is starting his third year in the Bible Institute, and the younger ones are still in school.

Prayer Requests:

A new building or property: We are currently saving, as our present facilities are no longer adequate. Parking has also become a challenge. We believe the Lord will provide a new place for us to meet.

Updated technology: If anyone has older Mac computers that are not being used, we can put them to good use in our ministry. Even if they need updates, we can repair and adapt them for our church work.

Thank you for standing with us in ministry!
In Christ,

The Montaño Family











